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     California Regional Water Quality Control Board, San Diego Region 

  
 

REVISED NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING  
CHANGE IN PUBLIC HEARING DATE 

 
By prior public notice dated February 8, 2013 (copy attached), the California Regional Water 
Quality Control Board, San Diego Region (San Diego Water Board)  announced its intent to 
consider adoption of a General National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System Permit No. 
CAG719001 (Tentative Order No. R9-2013-0026), establishing waste discharge requirements 
for discharges from boatyard and boat maintenance and repair facilities adjacent to surface 
waters in the San Diego Region.   
 
Notice is hereby given that the public hearing date has been postponed and rescheduled for 
the following date, time, and location: 

 
Wednesday, May 8, 2013 

9:00 a.m. 
California Regional Water Quality Control Board, San Diego Region 

Regional Water Board Room 
San Diego Water Board Office Building 

9174 Sky Park Court, Suite 100 
San Diego, CA 92123-4340 

 
Ex Parte Communications.  Ex parte communications are allowed in this matter subject to the 
disclosure requirements of Water Code section 13287.  A notice of ex parte communication 
shall be filed with the San Diego Water Board within seven working days of the 
communication.  Ex parte communications are prohibited for a period beginning 14 days 
before the board meeting at which the proposed order is scheduled for board action.  
The original ex parte communication prohibition period was March 27 – April 10, 2013.  Ex 
parte communications are now prohibited starting on April 24, 2013, for communications 
concerning any issue in this proceeding.  If the board does not take action on May 8, 2013, the 
ex parte prohibition will remain in place until the board, the Chair or the Executive Officer 
directs otherwise.  Once lifted, the prohibition on ex parte communications may be reinstated 
for 14 days before the date of the board meeting to which the decision is continued.  The board 
will provide notice via the Lyris email list for this item if the prohibition is lifted and/or reinstated.  
 
Other than as provided in this document, the San Diego Water Board intends to conduct this 
public hearing as described in the attached public notice dated February 8, 2013  
 
Please contact Ms. Kristin Schwall at kschwall@waterboards.ca.gov or (858) 467-2345 for 
questions or comments regarding this revised hearing notice.  If you wish to receive future e-
mail notices and information on the issuance of the Tentative Order, please subscribe to our 



Revised Public Notice 
Tentative Order No. R9-2013-0026 - 2 - March 19, 2013  
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electronic email list at 
http://www.waterboards.ca.gov/resources/email_subscriptions/reg9_subscribe.shtml. 
Subscribe to “Boatyard General NPDES Permit." 
 
Please bring the foregoing to the attention of any person known to you who would be 
interested in this matter. 
 
DAVID W. GIBSON 
Executive Officer 
   
March 19, 2013  
 
 
 
 
 


